
Northgate Mitigation
Willow Creek Improvements Coming 2023!

PROJECT BACKGROUND
In summer of 2021, The Seattle Department of 
Transportation (SDOT) completed construction of 
the Northgate Pedestrian and Bicycle Bridge over 
I-5 in the Northgate neighborhood of North Seattle. 
The Bridge runs over and through the North 
Watercourse, which is a tributary to the South 
Branch of Thornton Creek. The Bridge project has 
impacted the North Watercourse by decreasing 
habitat and retaining the barrier to fish passage. 

Upon completion of this project, we agreed to mitigate 
for these impacts off-site at Willow Creek, which is 
located at NE 100th Street near Lake City Way. The 
proposed changes consist of re-routing the creek and 
removing two culverts that are currently blockages to 
fish passage.. This new outlet drainage pipe will 
connect to the City of Seattle’s storm drainage system 
along 1st Ave NE which is not fish passable.
 
WHAT TO EXPECT
As a part of our Northgate Mitigation project, we will 
begin  gathering information on existing utilities and 
soil conditions as soon as Wednesday, November 17 
to determine the feasibility of the proposed changes. 
During this time you can expect:

• Potholing for two working days, 11/18 and 11/19
• Working hours from 8am-5pm
• Access to properties and driveways will be 

maintained at all times
• Street access/use will be maintained at all times 

November 2021

STAY CONNECTED
This project is in the early design phase and 
construction is planned to begin as soon as spring 
2023. To stay up-to-date with the project progress, 
please provide your contact information to:

Shamia.Vinson@seattle.gov
206-450-0838

CONSTRUCTION NOTICE
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